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OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE

SaiNT Louls CouNTy
41 SoutH CENTRAL AVENUE
SaiNT Louts, Missourt 63105

Buzz WESTFALL (314) 615-7016
CoUNTY EXECUTIVE TTY (314) 615-8411

June 29, 2000

St. Louis County Boundary Commission
1516 S. Brentwood Boulevard, Suite 101
Brentwood, Missouri 63144

RE:  Map Plan Submittal
Dear Boundary Commission Members:

On behalf of St. Louis County, I am officially submitting the County’s map plan in
conformance with Section 72.423 RSMo 1999. There are a total of five maps submitted for the
Commission’s review: 1) St. Louis County Map, 2) North County Map, 3) South County Map, 4)
Mid-County Map, and 5) West County Map.

The County’s map plan depicts proposed established unincorporated areas, including the
Lemay Unincorporated Zone Proposal, BC9904, which was pending before the Boundary
Commission on June 14, 1999 and the Parker-Halls Ferry Unincorporated Zone Proposal,
BC9817, approved by the Boundary Commission as described in the Summary of Decision of
March 2, 1999, but not yet placed on the ballot for voter approval. Additionally, the County’s
map plan shows unincorporated areas with populations under 2,500 for which the County
currently provides services and is willing to continue to provide services in the future.

I have designated Mr. Glenn Powers, Director of Planning, as the person with the
authority to act on my behalf with respect to the County’s map plan. Mr. Powers can be
contacted as follows:

Mr. Glenn A. Powers, Director

St. Louis County Planning Department
41 S. Central Avenue

Clayton, MO 63105

Phone: 314-615-2515

Fax: 314-615-3729
E-mail:glenn_powers@stlouisco.com

Further, I hereby certify that the accompanying map plan represents St. Louis County’s
official map plan proposal in conformance with the requirements of Section 72.423 RSMo 1999.

Finally, I would like the Commission to be aware that St. Louis County officials are
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currently in the process of identifying strips of unincorporated rights-of-way in municipal areas
which are suitable for boundary adjustments. These unincorporated rights-of-way impede the
effective and efficient delivery of public services and St. Louis County would like to transfer
jurisdiction to municipalities. Under separate correspondence, Mr. Powers will be submitting
maps of these proposed boundary adjustments to the Commission for informational purposes.
Although boundary adjustments do not come under the review authority of the Boundary
Commission, we believe it is important for the Commission to be aware of these discrepancies as
you scrutinize proposed boundaries during the next several months. Through technical
adjustments of map plan boundaries and future annexation proposals, there may be opportunities
to rectify these discrepancies.

Very truly yours,
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Richard P. Moore, Administrative Director
St. Louis County Council




